

## **Agenda Student Council Pharmacy (SCP/STOF-) meeting**

*Date and time:* February 9<sup>th</sup> from 16:00h till 17:30h

*Location:* Online, Blackboard Collaborate

*Attendees:* Evelien Dijkstra, Julie Van Geenhoven, Giovanni Telussa, Bram Kottink, Maxime Tjioe, Lotte Hulskotte, Daan Boellen, Anieke Hofhuis, Christopher de Bruijn, Eelko Hak, Eoin, Raftery, Fleur Nijdam, Frank Pierik, Henrik Huizinga, Herman Woerdenbag, Isabelle Ottes, Jan de Boer, Joost Mulder, Lisette Klein, Nienke Mones, Ruud Stapel, Stefan Ridderbos, Sybrand Zielhuis, Yael Benjamins.

### **1. Opening**

Evelien Dijkstra opens the meeting at 16:02.

### **2. Theme-meeting with Maxime Tjioe, former Pharmacy-student about “Public perception of the pharmacist”**

Maxime Tjioe gave a presentation about the campaign she is organising together with her committee to better propagate the message of what the public perception of a pharmacist is and what a pharmacist can do for a patient.

### **3. Setting the agenda**

No changes have been made.

### **4. Minutes of SCP-meeting December 8th 2020**

Lotte Hulskotte: has there been any feedback from the teachers about the hybrid education form? Evelien Dijkstra: During the last EPIL meeting, no comments were made about this but we will ask if the teachers have implemented any of the tips during the next meeting.

### **5. Announcements of the SCP**

#### **a. Christmas Message**

A christmas message has been sent out in collaboration with the teachers, the response was positive.

#### **b. New introduction**

We want to reintroduce ourselves again to all the students and reiterate what we can do for the students and what the difference is between us and the programme committee. This will be done in the coming weeks.

#### **c. Education afternoon**

We are busy organising the next education afternoon in May, this will be about sustainability (with credits to the previous SCP-committee).

### **6. Announcements of the Year Representatives**

#### **a. Pharmacy Year 1**

Isabelle Ottes: The majority of the complaints were about the mathematics and statistics examination. The re-exam was totally different from the regular exam and the practice exams the students had seen. The exams were based more on high-school knowledge and the lectures were not helpful for this. The students felt that the grading of the exams was quite random and a lot of students did not pass the course.

Evelien Dijkstra: We discussed this with Herman Woerdenbag, this teacher for this course is not in our pharmacy programme. Herman Woerdenbag: A new teacher is given each year, this needs to be discussed with the representatives of the first year. In the future we would like to appoint someone from the pharmacy

programme within a year or two years. This does not help the current students however. Were there any course evaluations for the programme committee or complaints from the SCP-committee? Isabelle Ottes: There were some people that filled out a course evaluation, but not everyone did it. Joost Mulder: The evaluation from this course has not been carried out. Evelien Dijkstra: Isabelle, could you spread the message that the course evaluation from this course needs to be submitted by the first year students? Herman Woerdenbag: Isabelle, can you make a list of concrete complaints from this course so that this can be presented to the board of examiners? Isabelle Ottes: I will do that.

Frank Pierik: How many students passed the course? Isabelle Ottes: 18 out of 87 students passed the reexamination. Frank Pierik: Could the board of examiners be contacted about this? Herman Woerdenbag: Good idea, if you can send this to me, I will forward this do the board of examiners.

Isabelle Ottes: I will do that. Wyona sent an email about the course of molecules and reactivity, has the SCP-committee heard anything about this? Evelien Dijkstra: To explain: the professor is not really equipped to deal with Blackboard, we send the teacher responsible for this subject an email and have not received an answer thus far.

**b. Pharmacy Year 2**

Evelien Dijkstra: No complaints have been received.

**c. Pharmacy Year 3**

Anieke Hofhuis: No complaints have been received.

**d. Pharmacy Year 4**

Daan Boellen: No complaints have been received, but there seemed to be problems with the capacity of the PTV subject. This was solved.

At this point, stage AO only has a capacity of 30 people while far more people need to take this internship (69 students). Is this being looked after and will the students be informed in time they need to take another course in the mean time?

Evelien Dijkstra: Edgard Wening said that 46 students is extremely hard to accomplish, they are working on figuring out the planning and a solution right now. Lisette Klein: There has been a capacity problem with stage AO, the first year masters students most likely will have difficulty with finding a place because the second year master students will have priority with this internship. They are figuring this out right now, we will let the students know this as soon as possible.

Jan de Boer: Every year there seem to be more people not being able to take stage AO, what is a solution to this? Lilly van Rooi: This is normally solved by an extra Stage AO in the beginning of the year. This course was really full this year due to Covid.

Lisette Klein: We are planning an extra stage AO course next year in september and possibly another extra block to compensate for the extra students.

Evelien Dijkstra: Is it also possible for students to contact a pharmacy by themselves to ask if an internship is possible? Lisette Klein: The problem with this are the so-called "terugkomdagen", more students may cause problems with this. Herman Woerdenbag: We have to be careful not to cause problems with the internships of the University of Utrecht as well.

**e. Pharmacy Year 5**

Sybrand Zielhuis: No complaints.

**f. Pharmacy Year 6**

Lilly van Rooi: There is one Nestor group for stage P, Z and O. Because of this, a lot of irrelevant messages are sent to all members. This could be improved by adding the group in the first line of the message. Yael Benjamins: Quite a good idea, I thought I already did this. I will ask this to Nienke Schuiling. Would it be

an idea to create three different Nestor courses for every internship? The issue that prevented this in the past is solved now. Jan de Boer: Separate subjects will not solve this because you will be in every course the entire year. Frank Pierik: Great idea from Yael to create separate Nestor pages, this would solve a lot of problems. Lilly van Rooi: When students are starting another stage in the next block, they need to know the messages from other groups as well. Writing the group in the headline is a good idea. Yael Benjamins: Great idea, we will think about this.

**g. MPS Year 1**

Fleur Nijdam: Nothing to mention.

**h. MPS Year 2**

Stefan Ridderbos: Nothing to mention as well.

Eelko Hak: Great, we are also making progress with the special help for students, this seems to be going well.

Jan de Boer: Compliments for the Instagram account.

**7. Announcements of the departments**

**a. Program Committee (Opleidingscommissie)**

Joost Mulder: Nothing to mention.

**b. Advisory Council (Raad van Advies)**

Lotte Hulskotte: We had a meeting at the end of January. We discussed:

- Parents day in March, it will be online.
- External activities for ARCS, we want to integrate the external activities in ARCS.

Frank Pierik: For the first year's parent day, do the students also visit GIMMICS?

Evelien Dijkstra: We had contact with Claudia Dantuma and there was a video about GIMMICS, we will show this to the parents. Frank Pierik: It will be a good course to show, Claudia Dantuma is always really enthusiastic about this. It is a really nice way to show what the master's students are doing. Evelien Dijkstra: We will contact Claudia about this.

**c. Cluster Board Pharmacy**

Evelien Dijkstra: No messages have been received.

**d. Faculty Council**

Joost Mulder: All buildings close at 6pm, practicals and exams can end at 8pm. The BSA has been lowered to 35 ECTS for the first year students. The faculty council has been contacted for the "harde knip" between the bachelor and the master/ premaster, but it was too soon to say anything about this.

**e. (Faculty Board)**

Evelien Dijkstra: No messages have been received.

**f. University Council**

Eoin Raftery (lijst Calimero): The most important thing discussed in the last Council meeting was the universities' budget of 750 million euros, this was not approved by the university Council. This was due to a too small budget being committed towards wellbeing related services and staff working pressure. There were also issues with the translation to English of the Council documents. None of the 40 documents for the December council were translated to English, this places a burden on the international students in the Council and raises questions about inclusivity. Also there were issues surrounding consent dealt with improperly, a reallocation of finances was carried out without the consent of the Council. Due to this accumulation of issues, the budget was not approved by the Council. There was a productive discussion last week, concessions have been

made by the board. The situation has greatly improved. There will be an event organised by Lijst Calimero focussed on the wellbeing of students.

Christopher de Bruijn (SOG): You addressed most of the points, but I would like to add that we are looking for new faculty members for next year. If you are interested, you can contact Christopher or Eoin.

**g. Bètastuf**

Eoin Raftery: More social events will be organised, as well as presentation training and public speaking courses. They are also looking for a new Bètastuf board for next year.

**8. Table round**

Lotte Hulskotte: Compliments to the SCP-committee for arranging this theme meeting, it was well organised.

**9. Closing**

Evelien Dijkstra closes the meeting at 17:29.